

**TYERSAL COMMUNITY FORUM MINUTES**  
**Wednesday 9<sup>th</sup> July 2008**

**Present:** Nicola Price (Chair) (Area Management), Cllr Lewis (Chair), PCSO Dave Woodhouse (West Yorkshire Police), PCSO Hamid (West Yorkshire Police), Glenn Maude (Streetscene), G Campbell, I Punt, B Crawshaw, T Adams, G Stephenson, N Greenwood, D Hellawell, D Wilson, J R Artist, L R Allen, M Cording, Neil Ruddy, F Stowell, S Ward, I Horsman, C Hoddell, K Burns, C Hirst, P Brierley, J Turner, M Moody, M McKean, C Mills, I Warren, V Warren, L Willicombe and J Romans.

1.0 WELCOME	ACTION
1.1 Cllr Lewis welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologized for Cllr Jarosz's absence, they had found out at the last minute that a memorial room ceremony was at 7pm not 5pm.	
2.0 APOLOGIES	
2.1 Apologies had been received from Cllr J Jarosz, Chris Metcalfe, Eddie Foster, Janet Varley, Insp Horner, Chris Hodgson and Emma Jackson (PC).	Noted
3.0 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING	
3.1 The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record.	
4.0 MATTERS ARISING	
4.1 <u>Arising from 4.1</u> – The area at the bottom of Tyersal Crescent needs cutting back and the litter thoroughly clearing.	GM
4.2 <u>Arising from 4.4</u> – To note Parks and Countryside are looking into other options regarding fencing around Tyersal Park and horses escaping. To report back at next meeting.	CH
4.3 <u>Arising from 4.10</u> – The item referred to Tyersal Court not Close. GM to action clearance of ginnel.	GM
5.0 STREETSCENE	
5.1 Glenn Maude, Principle Area Manager – West, introduced himself and the Streetscene service. He reported that the CAST team visit once every four weeks on a Wednesday to clear ginnels, litterpicking etc, and this service is in addition to the standard service received by all areas. If anyone has any specific sites they would like referring they can either bring them to the forum or contact Nicola Price on 395 0976 or via email at nicola.price@leeds.gov.uk.	Noted

5.2	A problem was raised with the gullies on Tyersal Court and GM agreed to get someone up to inspect all the gullies.	<b>GM</b>
5.3	An issue was also raised with the road sweeper not doing the pavements and GM agreed to monitor.	<b>GM</b>
5.4	There is a problem with both ginnels running off Tyersal Road to the Terrace and Court – GM to get the ginnels team and CAST to go and cut back the overgrowing vegetation and clear the litter.	<b>GM</b>
5.5	There is also a problem with weeds in the ginnel between Tyersal Park and the school. NP to pass to CH for action.	<b>NP</b>
5.6	NP updated the forum on the request to have the ginnel between Tyersal Road and Terrace tarmaced. At present ownership cannot be identified but NP and WYP are looking into it.	<b>Noted</b>
5.7	To note any general Streetscene issues should be phoned through on the ENVIRONMENTAL HELPLINE – <b>0113 398 4760</b> .	<b>Noted</b>
<b>6.0</b>	<b>WEST YORKSHIRE POLICE</b>	
6.1	PCSO DW reported that he is aware Tyersal is having problems with quad bikes but that most are road legal and you don't need a helmet to ride one. If you do see one you think is illegal, ie doesn't have a number plate, or is behaving in an unroadworthy manner please phone 0845 606 0606 and someone will come out and check. It would also be useful if you could note down the registration number if there is one.	<b>Noted</b>
6.2	PCSO DW reported that the police are undertaking a large scale operation looking at the scrap yards in Leeds and Bradford but if anyone sees anything suspicious regarding a horse and cart they should phone 999 immediately as the police need to catch them in the act to prosecute.	<b>Noted</b>
6.3	PCSO DW advised the forum that the main crime in Tyersal at the moment is theft from motor vehicles and attempted theft from motor vehicles. Crime reduction stickers were handed out and if anyone sees anything suspicious they should forum that the main crime in Tyersal at the moment is theft from motor vehicles and attempted theft from motor vehicles. Crime reduction stickers were handed out and if anyone sees anything suspicious they should phone 999 immediately.	<b>Noted</b>
6.4	PCSO DW encouraged people to form Neighbourhood Watches on their street which would help with the flow of information between forums. If anyone is interested they can call Dave for a chat on 0113 2414 999.	<b>Noted</b>
6.5	The Neighbourhood Policing Team also have a new text number. To send a text message to the Tyersal team, text <b>07950080240</b> , and start your message <b>NPTWO</b> . Please note that there is a standard network rate charge for each text.	<b>Noted</b>

## **7.0 TYERSAL WALKABOUT – 6<sup>TH</sup> AUGUST**

- 7.1 The next Tyersal walkabout will take place on Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> August at 2pm to meet outside club.

**Noted**

## **8.0 TYERSAL SUMMER FAYRE**

- 8.1 Jim Wilkinson, president of Tyersal Resident's Association, informed the forum of Tyersal Summer Fayre, which is taking place on Sunday 13<sup>th</sup> July 12-4pm and has been funded by Outer West Area Committee and the local resident's donations. All our welcome on the day and thanks were given to Margaret Cording for her help in organising the event.

**Noted**

## **9.0 ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

- 9.1 Residents were also reminded that it was Tyersal school's summer fayre on Friday 11<sup>th</sup> July 6-8pm.

**Noted**

- 9.2 A problem was raised with where the bus stop has been moved to on Tyersal Close as there was an incident there the other week. Cllr Lewis responded a risk assessment would have been carried out before it was moved but comments would be fed back to David Dowden.

**NP**

- 9.3 It was raised that there had still been no progress to repair the pavement in Tyersal Court after the lighting columns had been replaced. NP to follow up with Colin Payne SCC manager.

**NP**

- 9.4 It was raised that the roads and pavements in Tyersal Walk are full of potholes. NP to arrange for highways to do a site visit.

**NP**

- 9.5 The nameplate for Tyersal Avenue has been removed – a replacement needs ordering.

**NP**

## **10.0 DATE OF NEXT MEETING**

- 10.1 The next meeting will take place on Wednesday, 24<sup>th</sup> September - 7:30 pm at Tyersal Residents Club.

- 10.2 Agreed to invite to the next meeting  
Chris Hodgson – Parks and Countryside  
New Youth Service Area Manager – Harnek Panesar/Margaret McKean  
West Yorkshire Police  
Alan Robinson & maintenance - Highways